SPORTSMEN YACHT CLUB NEWSLETTER

JuLy 2006

FROM OUR COMMODORE

What another
~ great month in
June! 1It's like
we don’t have
Work Party
days and

cruise-ins
anymore, we

have work party week/month
and cruise-in “festivals.” The
work continues to get done
around here in leaps and
bounds. Don't know how
Casey & Sherry keep it all
organized. I've seen some
Work Parties lately that had a
higher attendance than some
membership meetings in the
past. Thanks to everyone who
is working so hard!

The Blue Grass Festival was
fantastic! We had boaters
from 10 different yacht clubs
here. This little thing that
Dave Selvy started three
years ago has grown into quite
the party. A big thanks to
Sherry Lively, Casey Curry,
Lonnie Gibson, Belynda
Zobb, Scott Wood and their

CHucK CARROLL

graciously volunteered so much
of their time to make this
event a huge success.

I spent a few days at my
Colorado cabin with fellow
Sportsmen Joe, Chris, & Tess
Stubberfield, Lonnie & Alice
Gibson, Paul & Kathy
Larosee, and Lou Zobb,
where we enjoyed day trips to
museums, Indian rock art, old
cabins where outlaws like
Butch Cassidy hid out and
Dinosaur National Monument.
We came back in time for the
June meeting and Work Party
and then pretty much the same

crew, along with Steve
Nicholas, went fishing in
Mexico for a few days. I truly

have to say that was one of the
nicest vacations I've ever had.
Then it was back by Friday
morning to start the Blue Grass
weekend.

I think most who have driven
into the Club the last two
weeks have noticed the new
lawn we've put in by the Ways.
This has been a tremendous
effort led by Garry Ridolfi and

KRN

crew to get this done. Dave
Selvy engineered a sprinkler
system installed by Dr. Dan
Lively and it should give us
years of trouble free service.
We had a Sod Laying Party that
exposed the pain in the backs
and knees of more than one of
the 50 plus years of most guys
there. Good thing Joe
Stubberfield and Bob
Williams showed up; they laid
the lion's share. Gary also
donated the nice boarder
board. We're keeping it good
and wet for now and so far its
stayed pretty green. It should
provide Sportsmen with many
years of a volleyball/badminton
court, day use, and picnic area.
There has been talk of naming
the area "“Pekonen Park” in
memory of Herb Pekonen, a
Past Commodore who recently
passed away.

We had another year where
the Carroll and Larosee Boys
got together on Father’'s Day
and did some really nice
cooking for their Dads and

(Continued on Page 3)

SCHEDULE OF UPCOMING EVENTS

hard working crews who
July

1-4 4th of July Cruise Out

7 Club Meeting

8 Work Party & 4S Preparations

14-16 Host 4S Cruise-In

August
4 Club Meeting
5 Work Party
12 Poker Run & Potluck

September
2-4 Labor Day Cruise-out
8 Club Meeting
9 Club Picnic
16 Pittsburg YC Cruise-in
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FROM OUR VICE COMMODORE

FOK

Well, Sportsmen,
the 4S is just a
couple of weeks
away! You have
all done so much
to get our old gal
ready, and boy
does she look
great!!! Prior to

the Blue Grass Festival in June, a few
of us had a week long Work Party;
Kay Power brought her power washer
to the Club and washed down the
patio/BBQ area and the upper deck
and stairs. Kay and Kathy Harvey
painted the BBQ tables and benches.
They weeded, swept, and cleaned all
through the week. Harry Parker
painted the Tikki Bar and the floor of
the downstairs men’s room; I'm sure
our guest boaters appreciated that,
Harry. Ann Marie Alcorn gave the
bar a good cleaning. Jim Arnold
washed down the lower patio.

The big project for June was the new
park to the west of the Ways. I know
Casey will give you all the details, but
boy does it look different when you
drive in the gate; what an
improvement! Thank you to all the
guys who worked so hard getting this
done. To Garry Ridolfi and his nifty
little backhoe, thank you. To my
hubby who took a day off work to lay

SHERRY LIVELY

FOK

pipe and wire up the water system,
thank you. To Bob Williams, who
moved the pilings to keep cars from
clipping the corner, thank you, and
they look great there too. To Casey
and Chuck, who are always out there
leading by example no matter how
tired they got, thank you! To all the
guys who worked laying pipe, sod, or
just plain digging - thank you, thank
you, you are an amazing group of guys
... Job well done. 1 know we are all
very grateful to all of those individuals
who have taken time out of their busy
lives to make our Club sparkle, but if
you get the chance, tell them.

We have only one true Work Party left
before the 4S, so let’s try and make it
a great one. We can use your help
with set up, general cleaning, and
decorating to be done inside and on
the upper deck; I'm sure Casey has a
list of needs for the outside. I promise
a good lunch.

I wish everyone a happy and safe 4™ of
July. Dan and I will be at Mandeuville.

YOURK oF Y/

July \ YV,
Happy Birthday
Wishes

01 Chris Yarbrough
01 Terry Sannebeck
02 Greg Marenger
03 Cindi Doell

04 Dave Bower

05 Bob Haines

05 Jeff Derdevanis
05 Paul Davis

07 Steve Toms

08 Carl Moore

11 Charlie McMeekin
11 Kathie Hammer
11 Patrick Bown

12 Lonnie Gibson

13 Gwen Dawson

14 Jackie Steele
15 Ismini MaclLean
15 John Lubimir

15 Monica Greer

18 Erik Sieben

18 Jeanette Silva
19 Carol Hunter

21 Sharon Worrell
22 Helen Torres
22 Olga Lamphear
26 John Perryman
29 Zeb Lamphear
31 Joyce DeCato

PICYA Report
By Larry Draper

We traveled to Sacramento YC for the
June PICYA meeting.

Along with the Western Boating Safety
Group, PICYA is sponsoring three
$2,500.00 scholarships for students
whose parents are members of a yacht
club that belongs to PICYA. Complete
information and application forms are
available at the club. If you have
questions, please check out the PICYA
web site or call me.

Aeolian YC is having a year-

Newsletter articles are due by the 20th of
each month.
Flyer information is requested by the 15th.
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long centennial celebration, a cruise in
on June 24, a Founders Ball on Sept.
23, and membership drive all year
long.

St. Francis YC invites members of
PICYA yacht clubs to the Wednesday
Yachtsmen’s Luncheon Series. Lunch
is served at 11:45, speakers at 12:30
to 2:00. The cost is $12.00 and
reservations are requested; call 415-
563-6363. Coming up on June 21st is
Dr. John Hutton, Brigadier General,
Med Corp US Army Ret. and President
Reagan's personal physician. He will
be speaking on The History of
Presidential Healthcare. On June 28,
Manuel Mier, Commodore of PICYA, will
speak on the History of Yacht Clubs on

Send Newsletter information to:
Shari Horton
e-mail deshorton@sbcglobalnet
phone 7781680

SF Bay.

If traveling to Lake Tahoe in August,
you may want to check out Tahoe YC
Foundation’s 34™ Annual Concours
d’Elegance, August 4-5. Also in August
is the Wooden Boat week, August 3-
10.

It is not too early to think about
individual PICYA awards and trophies.
It would be great to nominate a
distinguished member of the Club for
one of these awards. Contact Larry
Draper to submit a nomination.

O‘/
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FROM OUR REAR COMMODORE

June was an
exceptional month
in regards to
getting ready for
4S. If some of
you have not seen
™ the new lawn
| area, what a
difference! It is,

in fact, going to look park like as soon
as we are done. I think we had a
Work Party every weekend in June. I
know some of the membership did not
agree with this idea, but it has
dramatically improved the appearance
of the Club as you enter the grounds.
We would like to plant a few trees on
the perimeter of the lawn area with
the Club’s approval.

Soon after Herb Pekonen's passing,
the Pekonen family advised they will
be making a donation to the Club.
Again, with the Club’s approval, we
would like the new area to be named
“Pekonen Park” with an appropriate
placard for all to see. Thanks to
everyone for all the “hard work" to

CAsSEY CURRY

P

complete this project. Please note that
along with everyone else, this project
could have not been accomplished
without the time, equipment, and
effort of Garry Ridolfi. Thanks a lot
buddy.

Following are the people who made of
this possible.

Len Adkerson, Jim Arnold, Dave
Beckert, Dave Bower, Gene
Buchholz, Chuck Carroll, Charlie
Carroll, Mike Carroll, Ken Carver,
Bill Coach, Paul Davis, Jim Dawson,
Tim Doolin, Joe Fray, Lonnie
Gibson, George Greer, Carl
Hamilton, Dennis Higgins, John
Hunter, Darrell Lackey, Tim Lamb,
Paul Larosee, Dan Lively, Gary
Mills, Dwayne Minick, Harry
Parker, Bill Pato, John Perryman,
Kay Power, Garry Ridolfi, Bert
Schneider, Pat Sebers, Dave Selvy,
Chris Stubberfield, Joe
Stubberfield, Mike Transchel, Bob
Williams, Scott Wood.

A group to be proud of!

(Carroll Continued from page 1)

helped everyone else cook for
their Pops. Although it's not a
Club function per say, it
continues to grow and there
was a nice turnout this year.
It's really cool to sit back and
have a beer with the other
dads while your children BBQ
for you.

We had 4S tryouts recently
and, as I looked out over the

dance floor, it appears that
Sportsmen are exceptionally
physically and mentally fit this
year for the grueling events
they will face in the hot July
sun.

Big, big, big Work Party on July
8"l The following weekend we
host the 4S. Hope to see you
all there!

[t's s0 EASY to
Make Your Event Reservations On-Linel
..and you can do it 24/7!ll

Go to our Website's Home Page. Our immediate upcoming events are
featured and you can click on the “Reservations On-Line” button for the
event you want to attend. Follow the directions and fill in the blanks
on the form — then click the Submit button!

[t's that easy!l

(You can also click on the “Scheduled Events” button and
make reservations for any event that is underlined.)

JuLy 2006

HISTORIAN NOTES
KATHE HAMMER

Few people are
| referred to as “A
| Legend,” but that
is what is said
about our friend
Hal Schell, who
y passed away on
June 9, 2006.

Club on several

Hal visited our
occasions. I remember him saying, "I
hope your know what you have here,"
talking about our Ferry Sausalito. He
loved our museum and would call me

from time to time to ask questions
about the ferries or news about our
Club.

Hal was best known for his column in
The Bay & Delta Yachtsman magazine
called "Dawdling on the Delta" which
told us of all the happenings from the
Yacht Clubs to the Fishing Derbies to
Delta Maps and Tide Tables.

Hal was the sole caregiver to his wife
Joanie, who has multiple sclerosis. He
would sit for hours at his desk at home
writing and making calls. He wrote the
book, Hal Schell's I on the Delta, which
shows the love he had for the Delta.
He was almost finished with his second
book when he suffered a brain
aneurysm last April.

Hal will truly be missed as a person
and a journalist who new everything
you wanted to know about the Delta.

To continue to honor Hal's life and
work, a "Delta History" display is
planned in the new Discover the Delta
Visitor's Center that will soon be built
at the foot of the Rio Vista Bridge.
Hal's family has asked that donations
go to this center. Checks can be made
to:
Discover the Delta Foundation
c/o The Hal Schell Memorial Fund
P.O. Box 609

Isleton, Ca. 95641

Visit Sportsmen YC'’s
Website:
www.sportsmenyc.org
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THE GHOST OF
THE SAUSALITO

So - back from the “Old West”
at a cabin in the north west
corner of the Colorado in a
place called Greystone a little

N
0 lighter in the wallet, a rain coat
that I didn't need...$150, fuel
$137,500, guys snoring,
belching, and making other

rude & loud noises ...priceless.
After the “Warden” and his Babe

tried to get everyone hammered
on Cinnamon Schnapps, they

only succeeded in smashing themselves instead! I had a
little fun during target practice from the porch. Yes, they
have them there. Little Tess, (what'a kid!!) kept hitting
all her targets and I was down range moving everyone'’s
target just before the bullet got there..boy were they
embarrassed. Tess out shot everyone using 22's, 45's,
357's both revolvers and autos. Didn't matter which
one she shot, a can went into the air every time she
fired. The only time I got a little nervous was them
driving me across the infamous "swinging bridge" over
the Green River. The only thing green around there was
the Ghost. Last day, I slept in and was left behind ...
again -don-cha-know. I had to walk to Nevada. You
ever try to hitch a ride from Battle Mountain, Nevada? I
snuck aboard a truck with holes all over it..cows...I
smelled like... ... I swam in the harbor to clean off..yeah I
know; NO SWIMMING IN THE HARBOR. Nobody notices
a ghost swimming.

Soon after dusting off from that trip I heard something
about a limo ride to the airport for a little Meh-hi-co. I'm
In so off we went...The EI Comodoro, Warden & his Babe,
Painter and his Cookie, and some guy named Stevie...
Wow did we have fun...they didn't know I was there and
until I wrote this they still didnt. Painter and El
Comodoro both caught twin spear fish and while sitting
around looking at the sunset and the water beyond, one
said; "Can you just imagine if PC Selvy (“Uf-Dah!”) were
here; The first thing he would do is plant a row of trees
at the high water mark so nobody could see anything!"
This brought about a round of laughter that we're still
enjoying. I had to laugh at that one. But boy did they
miss him and his cigars! Cookie and Babe bought a
cupula “Cubans” (cigars not girls) for the bouys and it
was discovered even Chuckie’s stogies, were better than
those “immitation ropes.” This time not left behind...
slept all the way home in El Comodoro’s duffel bag.

So what happened around here? 1 get back and the
place is getting ready for a BBQ, my space is full of air
conditioning pipes and coolers, and there is a stage at
the end of the parking lot. You must be expecting
dancers, actors or sumthin’. There’s a bunch of boats

being moved in... steaks on the BBQ, ..I get it, you guys
are doing it again. All those crazy folks came up and
partied and this is Friday... no sleep tonight.

Saturday..Jeepers! What do I smell? Hickory smoke or
...wait...here comes a bunch of more boats. Well, I'll be,
here comes that Hill-Billy band from last year; “Carolina
Special”...they play Blue Grass music and another bunch
of guys. This could get good. I'm going down there.
What a party! The BBQ smelled wonderful and everyone
had a grand time. Especially a couple of groups of ladies
who wanted to audition for singing engagements. (They
should stay with what ever else it is they do.) Great fun!
There are times a ghost would just once like to eat
something and not have it hit the floor (too much
information).

Talking about Blue Grass!! Have you seen the new
“Pekonen Park”? Herb would be so proud! You guys
worked all week to put in a turf play area complete with
a sprinkler system that I don’t have to go down and turn
on..it does that, itself!! How do you do that? Someone
said that the sprinklers were laid out in the dark... looks
good to me.

Your 4S tryouts sure looked like fun. You guys did this
four years ago. I think I am going to need the sleep...
turning in here. Hey! Maybe Francine, the ghost at the
Ryde Hotel, can catch a “Ryde” on one of the boats
coming from Sacramento?

I'm dreaming.
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LIKE TO WATCH SPORTS?
LIKE GOOD FOOD?

THE PERFECT PLACE FOR
YOU AND YOUR FAMILY IS ALLSTAR!

ALLSTAR SPORTS
BAR & GRILL

2521 SAN JOSE DRIVE ¢ ANTIOCH e 925-778-9282

NTN TRIVIA & PLAY-ALONG SPORTS COMPETITION /Q\Q/
COMPETE WITH OTHERS FROM ACROSS THE NATION w

DIRECT SATELLITE SPORTS PROGRAMMING
COVERING ALL NFL, NBA, MLB & SOCCER GAMES

7% West Marine

g more fun!’

We make bo:

FOR ALL YOUR BOATING AND FISHING NEEDS,
COME TO OUR STORE AT
4645 CENTURY BOULEVARD IN PITTSBURG!

PHONE: 778-1560

MON-SAT: 9:00-7:00 SUN: 9:00-5:00

St Aside August 1261

For our 45th Annual Foker kun!
Details will be in our August Newsletter




PORT CAPTAIN
COMMENTS
JIM DAWSON

F ' ~ All rentable cabins
: have been
awarded. Our
waiting list is still
long. It seems
cabins are once
again a hot item.
Years ago, cabins
& hall parties were
common practices.

I applaud the members who have
taken the time to clean up and
decorate the outside of there cabins,
as well as inside. Please, let's
continue to keep our hallways clean
for all who use and visit our museum,
cabins and facilities. The 4S is coming
and Kathie will be leading tours of the
museum.

Don’t forget to get your reservations in
to Audrey or Elaine for July’s dinner.
The June meeting night dinner was
another sell out. Many thanks to our
new associate Tom Budesilich for
helping Casey and crew with the BBQ
Chicken Dinner.

We still need volunteer cooks for
September and December meeting
night dinners.

As usual, the old faithful are there to
fill in for Dave & Trella’s time off. This
is a high paying, stress free job with
few qualifications. You are missing out
if you don't sign up!

RV parking for 4S is going fast. Give
me a call soon if you need space.

Last, but not least, Garry Ridolfi and
crew have given us a great grass area.
Thank you.

The Newsletter is available
in COLOR on-line. Go to our
website at sportsmenyc.org
and click on the “Monthly
Newsletter” button to get
your PDF version now!

Don't miss
Your Opportunity!

Get your name in
to Jim Dawson
for the month
You would like

to cook the
Meeting Night
Dinner in 2006!

Try out your
Favorite Recipe
& we'll all thank you
for it!

THE WESTIN

SAN FRANCISCO AIRPORT

Park-N-Fly services
are available

For Reservations Call
650-692-3500

One Old Bayshore
Highway, Millbrae 94030

westin.com/sanfranciscoairport

(Sponsored by Vincent Rafanan)

JuLy 2006

YED!

Dinner will be served before
our July Meeting!

Our Menu

Ball Tip
Beans
w/sausage
dalad
Garlic Bread

$9.00 per person
Prepared by

Kevin Wickman

We are limited to 50
reservations, 50 contact
Audrey Coach,
Elaine Rasmussen, or
makKe your reservations
on-line as soon as possible

Come join us!

In accordance with our By-Laws, Article V, A-4, this notice
will be posted in this Newsletter monthly:

The regular meetings of the Board of Directors are held on
the first Friday of each month, following the General
Membership Meetings. If the first Friday is a holiday
weekend, the meetings are held on the second Friday of
that month.
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BUSINESS

WHEN IT’S TIME TO SELL YOUR BUSINESS, YOU’LL
WANT THE BEST IN THE BUSINESS...

WE ONLY SELL BUSINESSES

BUSINESS TEAM IS THE #1 BUSINESS SELLER IN NORTHERN CALIFORNIA

CALL ME FOR A CONFIDENTIAL CONSULTATION
AL ALCORN 925-354-3735

BUSINESS TEAM HAS OVER 10 OFFICES AND 80 AGENTS
BUSINESS TEAM QUALIFIES OVER 1000 BUYERS EVERY MONTH

¥ NCPCA Report

NCPCA (Northern California Power Cruiser
Association) held their third exciting 'Over-the-
Bottom' contest on the Delta at OxBow YC on
Saturday, June 3rd. This 'new' course for this
year started at Korth's Pirate's Lair, headed out to
3-Mile Slough, back down the San Joaquin River
to the Mokelumne River, and ended back at
Korth's for the finish line. All contestants did well
despite a slight interference when the Delta Sport
Boats' began their Poker Run from Tower Park
and came roaring past the 'start line.'" Some 35+
hot-dog boats zoomed down the San Joaquin
River. The roar of their boats were a sight to
hear and behold. Yours truly was a 'checker' and

watched as they sped down the river. My only
distraction was when a bright yellow seaplane

landed where I was checking near the start line at
Korth's. Nice fellas on board! Hope they had a
great breakfast at Korth's!

San Joaquin YC took the trophies for the Top Five
Winners: 1st Place went to Granada, Bill
Krumlinde & Gerry McT; 2nd Place to 'Novice'
Contestants on 'Blue Dolphin', Graham and Gail
Giggins; 3rd Place to 'Novice' Contestants on
‘Smilin Jack', Denis and Lesli Jackson; 4th Place
to Achilles, Dave and Dolly Watt; and 5th Place to
Nessas IV, Norm and Shirley Shier (they tied with
Volare', Don Webb, from OxBow YC). A big
congratulations to you all, and a big 'wow' to the
new Novice Contestants! Also, a big thanks to
OxBow YC, who served an exceptional dinner and
a tasty ‘free' Sunday brunch.

The next contest was at Bridge Marina YC on
Saturday, June 10th. This contest began at the
San Joaquin River near Herman and Helen's on
the point. It was a beautiful day for boating, the
skippers were anxious as this was to be the 'first'
contest whereby 'no electronics' were allowed.
Only a compass, stop watch, and clock were
approved for the day’s race. Everyone started
okay, and finished safely at the Bridge Marina YC.
The finish line seemed to creep up on the boaters
and a few had to put it in high throttle to cross on
time.

The winners of the Bridge Marina YC contest were
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surprised that their scores were so low and were
also amazed how well they actually did without
their electronics. The Winners were: 1st Place,
Achilles, Dave Watt, SJYC; 2nd Place, Volare
Don Webb, OxBow YC; 3rd Place, Judie Ann, Ken
Whitham, SJYC, 4th Place, Jimmy Jay, Jack
Praytor, SJYC; & b5th Place, Granada, Bill
Krumlinde, SJYC. Norm Shier on NESSAS IV from
SJYC won the 'pink flag' (bent prop award) for
showing his laundry, when his fenders were
hanging from the sides of his boat. Bridge Marina
YC served us a delicious dinner and a nice
breakfast as well.

San Joaquin YC hosted the fifth contest of the
year on Saturday, June 17th. The start line was
at Pittsburg YC. The weather was in the 90's and
the delta breezes cooled off everyone as they
cruised down the river to the finish line at False
River. This contest kept the skippers busy,
especially when a gigantic barge hauling the SF
Bay Bridge Spans down from Stockton ran right
into the day's course. The boats had to either
stay on course or yield to the Barge and it's two
tug boats. They chose to 'yield' thus veering off
course, and safely maneuvering their vessels
around the barge. This cost them some valuable
error points, but it most certainly was the right
decision.

The winners of the SJYC contest were; 1st Place
Volare', Don Webb, OxBow YC; 2nd Place, Dad's
Choice, Nancy LeBoeuf, Vallejo YC; 3rd Place,
Judie Ann, Ken Whitham, SJYC; 4th Place, Smilin
Jack, Denis Jackson, SJYC; and, 5th Place,
Granada, Bill Krumlinde, SJYC. San Joaquin YC
was a great host and served a great dinner and
Father's Day Brunch.

Please join NCPCA for the second half of the
season, which begins in August with the
Driftwood YC Contest on August 19th, and then
Stockton YC on August 26th. The next and final
events to round out the contests for the year will
be at Coyote Point YC on Sept. 16, San Rafael YC
on Sept. 23, and Vallejo YC on Sept. 30. Please
join us for dinner or racing.

Contact Commodore, Dennis Pippin,
PippinSnowbird@aol.com, Vice Commodore, Peter
Paradis, pete@iparadis.com, or check the website
at www.ncpca.net.

Save the Date...

ogturday
September 9th

oportsmen’s
Annua
Picnic

Lots of
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Welcome New
Associate
emopers
Changes
gary Steve & Nina
Abeyta Martinez bave & Sh
1910 Clyde Avenue 500 W. 7th Street ave aron
Concord, CA 94520 Antioch, CA 94509 s30E S:!ZY o
Phn# 356-0177 Phn# 783-8401 astridge Drive
San Ramon, CA 94582
Patrick & Janet Dave Phn #968-1687
Bown Newton Cell# 250-1859
811 Bourton Court 2137 Megan Drive . )
Antioch, CA 94509 Oakley, CA 94561 William Crociata
Phn# 757-6195 Phn# 207-1798 & Anne Whatley
1639 Marina Way
Brentwood, CA 94513
Tom & Cherti Larry & Jenny
Budesilich Palan Do YOU have a hew address?
819 Walnut Drive 32 Chappelet Place Please be sure to let
Oakley, CA 94561 Oakley, CA 94561 Freda Lucido know!
Phn# 625-2332 Phn# 679-9180

To make your reservations for 45,

. MEMBER
you can go to our web site to INFORMATION
register on-line or pick up a CORNER

Registration Form at the Club
(near the sign-in desk)

= Jerry Goldsmith was in the

We will need lots of help that rosphal rocertly,  He e
weekend, so contact Belynda Zobb | | _ setyrecoe
at 779-9592 to find out how you oepiralzed recenth: orele

get well wishes.

can help out!
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YOU DON'T WANT TO MIS’§

FRIDAY—SUNDAY, JULY 14-16
HOSTED BY
SPORTSMEN YACHT CLUB
WE WELCOME YOU TO
CRUISE-IN OR DRIVE-IN

WELCOME TO ALL MEMBERS OF
SACRAMENTO YACHT CLUB =
SAN JOAQUIN YACHT CLUB SHUFFLEBOAF;D

STOCKTON YACHT CLUB

e S T IT'S EASY TO REGISTER!

i . COMPLETE THE

REGISTRATION FORM

PROVIDED TO YOUR
CLuB

oy OR
§ . GO TO OUR WEBSITE
WWW.SPORTSMENYC.ORG
AT THE BOTTOM OF OUR
HOME PAGE, CLICK ON
REGISTER ON-LINE

PUzzZLE MANIA

LIAR’'S DICE

DOMINCES
Cry,

BACKGAMMON




49 Games Schedule

Saturday, July 15, 2006

Event Player Judge Time

Horseshoes Dave Bowers Lonnie Gibson 10:30AM
Jim Arnold

Liars Dice George Brayton Jim Dawson 10:30AM
Rob Horton

Scrabble Elaine Rasmussen Armi Rafanan 10:30AM

Shuffle Board Ray Telles Jerry Fitzgerald 10:30AM
Kathie Hammer

Women'’s Pool Jackie Steele Dennis Higgins 10:30AM

Volleyball Bob Williams Player/Coach Lou Zobb 10:30AM
Players to be determined

Dominoes Rob Horton Mike Carroll 11:30AM
Freda Lucido

Cribbage Keith Hammer TBA 1:30PM
Kathie Hammer

Pinochle Ray Telles TBA 1:30PM
Muriel Telles

Backgammon Dan Lively Charlie Carroll 2:30PM

Darts Doug Horton Eric Sieben 2:30PM
John Perryman

Men’s Pool Jim Dawson Dennis Higgins 2:30PM

Texas Hold-Em Tony Chapman Dan Perryman 2:30PM
Mike Carroll

Puzzle Mania

All Sportsmen

10:30AM-3:00PM

Come out to Support your team!
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SPORTSMEN YACHT CLUB
2006 4S CRUISE TIME SCHEDULE

Thursday, July 13th Check-In 6:00—8:00 PM
Happy Hour 6:00—7:00 PM
Dinner 7:00—8:00 PM
Friday, July 14th Check-In Noon—=8:00 PM
Club House Bar Opens 7:00 AM
Happy Hour 6:00—7:00 PM
Museum Tour 6:00—6:30 PM
Dinner 7:00—8:00 PM
Music & Dancing 9:00—Midnight
Saturday, July 15th Club House Bar Opens 7:00 AM
Check-In 8:00—10:00 AM
Breakfast 8:00—9:30 AM
Museum Tour 9:00—9:30 AM
Opening Ceremony 10:00 AM
Games Begin 10:30 AM
Lunch—BBQ Area Noon—1:30 PM
Games Close 5:00 PM
Happy Hour 6:00—7:00 PM
Dinner 7:00—8:00 PM
Awards Presentation/Raffle 8:30—9:00 PM
Music & Dancing 9:00—Midnight
Sunday, July 16th Club House Bar Opens 8:00 AM
Breakfast 8:30—10:30 AM
Closing Ceremonies 10:30 AM

On behalf of the 2006 Flag Officers and all the members of Sportsmen Yacht Club, we thank you
for attending this year’'s 4S Cruise & Games. We sincerely enjoyed hosting the event and trust your
visit to our club was an enjoyable one. Visit us anytime and please have a safe boating season.

SPORTSMEN YACHT CLUB 2006 FLAG OFFICERS



